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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL
WOMEN, INFANT, CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES (WICY&F) COMMITTEE
SUNCOAST HOSPICE – ST. PETERSBURG
THURSDAY, June 23 2016
10:00 A.M. – 11:30 A.M.
MINUTES

	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting was called to order by Bernard Washington, Chair at 10:03 AM

	ATTENDANCE

	Members Present:  Alex Cario, Lisa Conder, Paula Delgado, Loreal Dolar, Fanya Excellent, Mabel Gonzalez, Mary Frances Jones, Janet Kitchen, Maureen Oginga, Ayakao Watkins, Mona Wright, Bernard Washington 
Members Absent:  Holly Beaver, Brandice Corniveau, Daphne Dieudonne, Ingrid Greaves, Marylin Merida, Guttenberg Pierre, Barbara Szelag 
Guests Present: Aditi Desai, Kristen Whitesell 
Grantee Staff Present: None
Lead Agency Staff Present: None
Health Council Staff Present: Julie Gnage

	CHANGES TO AGENDA
	None at this time. 

	ADOPTION OF MINUTES


	The minutes for April 28, 2016 were approved with changes (M: Watkins S: Conder) 


	CARE COUNCIL REPORT
	Care Council report was given by ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​support staff.
The Care Council meeting was held on June 1, 2016.

The Chair, Marty Clemmons, reviewed the functions of the Care Council with members as a refresher. Aubrey Arnold, the Part A Recipient representative, informed the group that the new Part A database E2 has been delayed. It will launch September 1st. The Part A reallocation recommendation of $116,266 from Outpatient Ambulatory Medical Care (OAMC) and Substance Abuse to Insurance Services Program (ISP) was approved by Care Council members. 
The next Care Council meeting will be held on July 6th 2016.

	SPRING EVENT RECAP/SURVEY RESULTS
	Members discussed the Spring event, discussing the success of the event and areas for improvement for future events. Members mentioned that some members of the community indicated that they missed the mother’s day event and that is something we should consider for the following year. One of the larger issues was the time of the event because of the time that busses run. 
Members also reviewed the survey that was conducted at the event by placing a piece of paper into a bowl that had areas that the community sees as needs, gaps or barriers. Some of the main areas of concern were: 

· More peer led programs for both youth and adults
· More providers and services overall 

· Literacy, although not written was a noted issue 

 

	EVENT COLLABORATION
	Members discussed collaborating on a back to school event that Metro is hosting in early fall.  


	WOMEN/ YOUTH/ CONCERNS/ UPDATS 


	At this time there are no concerns brought to the committee. 



	COMMUNITY CONCERNS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

	The Positive Womens Network is looking for crocheters to make bags for a conference they will be hosting for positive women. Please contact Janet Kitchen if you would like further information on the conference or crocheting. 

The Pinellas Planning Partnership will be hosting an event on National Testing Day June 27th at Walgreens. Please see Bernard Washington for further details.  


	ADJOURNMENT

	The meeting was adjourned at 10:35  AM
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